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CYPFS is currently carrying out leading-edge outcome-measurement development work in recognition that the quality measures now being used by the organisation are weak. Dr Duncan makes a good point regarding the risks of behavioural displacement potentially brought about by poor design of performance indicators. For example, it is important that agreement reached at Family Group Conferences is not forced by the need to meet these. The current design of performance indicators reflect the need to indicate to government that the Family Group Conference process is, in three out of four cases, adequately ensuring that a more intrusive response, such as Court action, can be avoided. 

The article moves between the not-for-profit sector and CYPFS but only discusses resource shortages in relation to CYPFS. It would have been interesting to have been presented with more analysis about the level of funding in the whole welfare sector and its distribution and co-ordination. Programmes such as the Waitakere project and other local developments under the Department of Social Welfare's Strengthening Families initiative aim to address problems of co-ordination of services, and assuring best value for every dollar spent. 

In the post Public Finance Act era both public sector management and social service development are an evolving science. Quantity, quality and cost parameters for measuring service outputs are under review in many government agencies with a trend toward more outcome-focused, or service-impact-based systems becoming apparent. Each progression builds on what has been learned from its predecessors. 

